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Board Direction 

BD-005639-20 

ABP-306128-19 
 

 

 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on April 22nd 2020.  

 

The Board decided to refuse outline permission, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations. 

 

Reasons and Considerations 

 

1. The site of the proposed development is located within an “Area of Special 

Control” as set out in the Clare County Development Plan 2017 – 2023, as 

amended, where it is policy (under policy CDP3.11) to permit housing in the 

countryside only to applicants who can demonstrate compliance with specified 

rural housing need criteria.  Furthermore, under the Sustainable Rural Housing 

Guidelines for Planning Authorities, issued by the Department of the 

Environment, Heritage and Local Government in April 2005, it is the policy to 

distinguish between urban-generated and rural-generated housing need, and 

to direct the former into existing towns, villages and other settlements.   

 

On the basis of the documentation submitted with the application and appeal, 

it is considered that that the applicant does not have a rural-generated housing 

need for a house at this rural location, as set out in these Guidelines, and does 

not come within the scope of the rural housing need criteria set out in the 

Development Plan.  In addition, on the basis of the documentation submitted 

with the application and appeal, it is considered that the applicant’s housing 
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need relates to an urban area (such as Limerick or Kilkee in this instance), 

rather than to this rural location, and that the applicant’s stated housing need 

could be satisfactorily met within an established town or village/settlement 

centre.  The proposed development would, therefore, be contrary to the 

Ministerial Guidelines, would contravene materially the provisions of the 

Development Plan, and would be contrary to the proper planning and 

sustainable development of the area. 

 

2. Having regard to the location of the subject site, elevated above all 

surrounding development and at a point that would break the skyline, and 

within a Heritage Landscape and adjoining a designated Scenic Route, as set 

out in the Clare County Development Plan 2017-2023 (as varied), it is 

considered that the development of a dwelling at this location would represent 

a prominent feature in this landscape that would seriously injure the visual 

amenities of the area and would interfere with a view of special amenity value 

which it is necessary to preserve.  The proposed development would, 

therefore, be contrary to Objective CDP13.7 of the Development Plan, and 

would be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the 

area. 

 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 23rd April 2020 

 Philip Jones   

 


